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Mr. Chairman,

I have the honour to speak on behalf of the European Union and its Member States.

The Candidate Countries Turkey, the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia*, Montenegro*,

Serbia* and Albania*, as well as Ukraine, the Republic of Moldova and Georgia, align themselves
with this statement.

The European Union and its Member States thank the Secretary-General for his report on the
criminal accoimtability of United Nations officials and experts on mission pursuant to resolution
71/134 and for his continued commitment to the fight against impunity.

We reiterate our concern regarding all crimes committed by United Nations officials and experts
on mission including sexual exploitation and abuse, and corruption, fraud, and other financial

crimes, as reflected in resolution 71/134. We imderline our continued support for the UN's zero
tolerance policy and the related approach of zero-impimity for sexual exploitation and abuse for

all military, police and civilian personnel of the United Nations. In this regard we welcome the

Secretary General's initiative in developing a Voluntary Compact which articulates our common

purpose, values and mutual commitments to prevent and address sexual exploitation and abuse by
those involved in peacekeeping and peace support operations. Impunity is detrimental to the
fulfillment of the mandate of the United Nations, its credibility and effectiveness, and imdermines

the trust of local communities and deprives victims of justice. We should not 



call upon all States to provide information on referrals as soon as possible, including the reasons
why investigations and/or prosecutions have not been pursued. We recall that the United Nations
cooperates with law enforcement and judicial authorities and that information from the United
Nations investigations may be used by the States exercising jurisdiction, in compliance with the
Charter of the United Nations and rights and obligations under the Convention on the Privileges
and Immunities of the United Nations as well as other relevant international agreements and

applicable legal principles. We call upon all States exercising jurisdiction to make use of this
framework of cooperation and ensure that referred cases are acted upon by the competent
authorities. Member States need to play a role in enuring that, where possible, they follow up
investigations into 



There is, rightly, much focus on allegations of sexual exploitation and abuse, but we should not

tolerate any crimes by UN officials and experts on mission. We are also concerned by the
increased number of allegations of corruption, fraud and theft, which represent 32 out of the 38

newly referred cases during the current reporting period. Such cases mean that UN funds are

being stolen or diverted from their intended purposes, including work to promote peace, security
and sustainable development. We welcomed the Anti-Fraud and Anti-Corruption Framework of

the United Nations Secretariat and we further encourage the Secretariat to continue promoting a

culture of integrity and 


